RUSH TOWNSHIP MINUTES

Rush Township Trustees met in regular session on Monday, November 6, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Township Building in North Lewisburg. Present were Cinda K. Bailey, Ed Funderburgh and Andy Heath.

Andy called the meeting to order and led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

The minutes of the meeting held on October 16, 2023 were approved as read.

The following receipts were reported:

84-2023	JOSEPH A. SHANKS	
85-2023		62.00
03-2023	CHAMPAIGN COUNTY AUDITOR	1109.15
86-2023	CHAMPAIGN COUNTY AUDITOR	.
87-2023	PARK NATIONAL BANK	14504.22
		411.38

The following bills were presented for payment:

72-2023	OHIO BUREAU OF WORKERS' COMPENSATION	100.58
73-2023	OHIO DEPARTMENT OF TAXATION	225.40
74-2023	OHIO SCHOOL DISTRICT INCOME TAX	117.86
6442	NORTH LEWISBURG WATER & SEWER	60.00
6443	AES OHIO	42.01
6444	AES OHIO	51.29
6445	PIONEER RURAL ELECTRIC CO.	45.49
6446	REPUBLIC SERVICES	182.83
6247	CHAMPAIGN COUNTY TOWNSHIP ASSOCIATION	53.00
6448	CINDA K. BAILEY	497.56
6449	EDWARD D. FUNDERBURGH	2 2
6450	STEPHEN A. HEATH	783.67
6451	BRADLEY G. HERRON	783.67
6452	RANDY L. HUNT	123.81
6453	KATHLEEN A. PACKMAN	1510.40
		1150.71

Cinda moved to pay the bills, Ed seconded the motion. All in favor. Fiscal officer instructed to issue warrants for the same.

Correspondence was gone over.

Old Business:

It was reported that Brad Herron, Rush Township Zoning Inspector, has signed off on the Boerger paperwork.

Cinda reported that November 17 is the deadline for submitting properties for the building demolition program through the Champaign County Commissioners.

Randy Hunt will contact MegaCity to have the township's fire extinguishers checked.

Randy Hunt reported that he has found a military grave marker that needs repaired. Cinda will contact Champaign County Veterans Services to see if they have any grave markers available.

Cemetery foundations were poured on October 31, 2023. A letter will be sent to Kate Barker requesting for the balance due on the Boyd foundation that was repaired at Maple Grove Cemetery.

New Business:

The Trustees gave Randy Hunt permission to make an appointment with Spain's Service Center to have the Western Star truck serviced.

The next township meeting will be held on Monday, November 20, 2023 at 7:00 PM.

Being no further business, Cinda made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Ed.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kathy Packman, Fiscal Officer Sathy Packman

Chairman

A. Heath